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To:  Texas Workers’ Compensation Insurance Carriers
From: Tammy Campion, Deputy Commissioner for Business Process
Date: January 12, 2023

RE:  Claim Electronic Data Interchange (EDI) Release 3.1.4 Testing — January 12, 2023,
through July 24, 2023

The Texas Department of Insurance, Division of Workers' Compensation's (DWC's) data
collection agent, Verisk, is now open for testing for Texas claim EDI release 3.1.4.

All insurance carriers or their designated agents must complete testing before filing
production or live Texas claim EDI release 3.1.4 reports starting July 26, 2023. The detailed
test plan, technical information, and implementation timeline are at
https://txdwcedi.info/impl-info. DWC will notify insurance carriers when they are granted
approval to file production claim EDI release 3.1 reports.

Insurance carriers that designate an EDI vendor to file claim EDI on their behalf will not
be required to individually complete testing. In these cases, the vendor will complete the
test plan. When the EDI vendor is approved for production, all their registered insurance
carriers will also be approved for production.

Small insurance carriers that choose to report claims using Verisk's web entry portal are
not required to test.

If you have any questions, email txdwcedi@iso.com.
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